
Dear all, 

The Easter holidays are finally upon us! It has been an incredibly busy half-term. A huge thank you to all 

the staff here at Ebor Gardens who have worked tirelessly to make sure that school and your children 

are as safe as possible while still enjoying exciting daily lessons and keeping online learning going for 

those who have to isolate.  A big thank you also, to all of you! There have been some new and difficult 

challenges to face but you have supported us brilliantly (as always) throughout the year so far! 

Sadly, today is Mrs Portier’s last day with us here at Ebor Gardens. We are very sad to see her go, but 

we wish her lots of luck and every success in her new role. When we return on Monday 19th April, we 

will be joined by Mr Tighe, who is returning to Ebor Gardens for the Summer term. He is really looking 

forward to coming back to work with us for a while. 

Have a lovely holiday and keep safe! 

Mr Spink 
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Ebor Gardens Photo Gallery—(just a glimpse at things going on in school and online) 

Remember to keep an eye on our social media pages! 



 

 

The School Day (After the Easter Break) 

After the Easter break, we are making the move to getting things back to normal—with a carefully 

planned, COVID-safe approach. Firstly, we will be opening the gates at 8:30am every morning. We will be 

closing the gates soon after 8:45am as we are returning to a prompt 8:45am start to learning each day. 

The school gates will then re-open at 3:00pm each day for pick up—which will still take place in the play-

ground for KS2. We will no longer be closing earlier on a Friday afternoon. 

We will also be asking that all children return to full uniform. 

Nursery Places 

We still have places available 

in our Nursery. Give us a call 

on 0113 2482750 to apply for 

one of the places. 

Breakfast Club 

When we return after the Easter break (19th April 2021), we will be opening up our break-

fast club—initially for Key Stage 1 children. We will hopefully be able to open up the 

Breakfast club more widely after a couple of weeks. Breakfast club will be open from 

7:30am and you will be able to access it from the front gates. After a couple of weeks we 

will aim to add more year groups to the Breakfast club. 

Holiday/INSET Dates 

May day Bank holiday— Monday 3rd May 2021 

School closes for Summer on Friday 23rd July 2021. 

INSET Days—26th July 2021 & 27th July 2021 
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Goodbye, Mrs Portier! 

Today, Mrs Portier leaves us for a new job 

outside of education. We will miss her very 

much and we wish her every success with 

the future. Come and visit us any time, 

Mrs Portier and thank you for all your hard 

work and dedication! 

Welcome back, Mr Tighe! 

A familiar face, Mr Tighe, will be back at 

Ebor Gardens after Easter to support Mr 

Spink in leading the school through to the 

end of the Summer term. 



 

 

Lunchtime Arrangements 

As we slowly move back towards the 'old normal' in school we are delighted to be able to 
start opening up our dining provision.   

From Monday 19th April we will have a new dinner menu and some of our children will 
return to eating in the dining hall with plates and knives and forks. We will be keeping 

phases in bubbles as much as possible but feel that the dining experience is so important 
for our children that we need to return to this service. Initially this will be for Key Stage 2 

children only but as time passes we will look to extend to our youngest children.  

More Decorated Easter eggs……. 
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After school clubs 

We will be starting After School Clubs in week 

three of the Summer term (week beginning 

3rd May). A letter will be coming out soon so 

that you will be able to see the range of clubs 

available and reserve a place for your child. 

COVID Communication over the holidays 

Track and Trace must continue over the    

holidays. If your children display symptoms 

of COVID-19, please call Mr Spink or         

Mr Tighe on 

07508333125 or 

07921807765 so that we 

can let people know that 

they should self-isolate 

and keep safe. 

Water Bottles 

Please can children also start bringing their 
own water bottle so that they can stay     

hydrated throughout the day. 

Red Nose Day 

We raised 

£256.96 for     

charity on our 

Spanish Red Nose 

Day. Well done 

everyone! 

 




